The Planning Board met in the Selectmen's office at 1:30 P. M. on the above date. The meeting was presided over by Byron Butterfield, Chairman. Present were Byron Butterfield, Harold Grant, Charles Gilmore, Stanley Tenney and Mildred Dudley.

Under discussion was Article # 16 re: the establishment of a disposal area for the Town.

Byron will ask Mr. Hatfield if we can put a monetary value in the Article.

The new disposal would consist of an incinerator, (to be built by ourselves) which would burn bottles, cans and everything with the exception of old cars, refrigerators, etc. It would be cheap to operate. (The one at Ajax, Ontario, cost \$19,300.00 to build which takes care of a population of 12,000). A conventional incinerator would cost \$500,000.00 for the same capacity. If we could put this type of incinerator into operation we could then keep the same location.

A motion will be presented at Town Meeting on March ll, by Stanley Tenney and seconded by Harold Grant.

Medica Rusley Secretary